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David N. Hainsworth , C.P.A , P.C. Happenings
Personally speaking…
Summer 2024 is here and we hope your season is full of amazing adventures, fun activities and 
relaxing time with friends and family.  

Dave & Pam: Dave & Pam will be cruising the Great Chesapeake Bay in their Aspen Cat this 
summer with Florida friends on their boats. The flotilla will start with the Florida group coming 
up the ICW late May from Daytona Beach and arrive in early June.  Then we all hook up on the 
lower Bay and move our way North. We plan on doing some serious crab picking and seafood 
eating along our way around the Bay from port to port for the month of June.  Finn will attend 
Country Club Kennel in Catlett with Carla and entourage for swimming, treasure hunting, and 
pond and field excursions.  Finn said he will miss us…NOT! In July we will have our family 4th 
of July trip to Cape Charles ESVA for Dave’s birthday celebration. We are both looking forward 
to getting back on the water and enjoying the boat again. Hard to believe Pamela Jean is already 
5 years old! Time flies~Enjoy your summer whatever your plans may be. 

Debbie: Debbie and her husband, Brian, will be spending a week in Surfside Beach, SC with 
their daughters, Lauren and Kristen, and many other friends and family…usually 5 houses total!! 
In addition, there will be several jaunts to Chicago and Denver to visit with their daughters. Bike 
riding, softball, golf, and a couple Nationals games will round out their summer. 

Terri: Summer is here again!  I’ve already had a camping trip with my daughter and a week 
in the Outer Banks with my 2 best friends (known for almost 50 years!).  Will be taking a 
few weekends to get some projects done at home, and then camping as much as possible.  I 
am trying to go to as many VA state parks as possible.  There will be a trip or two to visit my 
daughter Alix and her husband Zach in Durham, NC and a weekend trip or two with my 
daughter Ashleigh.  I hope everyone has a safe and happy summer.  

Debra:  Summer is all about the garden, which is in full swing now.  Vegetables planted this year 
are tomatoes, peppers, edamame, zucchini, squash, sugar snap peas, and cantaloupe.  The fruits 
this year are strawberries and blackberries. Flowers this year are roses, marigolds, portulaca, 
canna, oenethera and mandevilla.   So much to do:   weeding, watering, harvesting (later on in 
the summer).  And so much to enjoy!

Annika:  Annika and Mike are eagerly anticipating an action-packed summer with their 
energetic two-year-old son, Conor. The season kicks off with a visit from Annika’s family, 
however the centerpiece of their summer is their own trip to Estonia. Annika and Conor are 
looking forward to days filled with outdoor play, pool and beach trips. This summer promises to 
be full of adventure, family bonding, and unforgettable memories for all three of them.

Cindy:  It will be a full summer for the Kennedy’s! The second to oldest child, of five,  graduates 
May 21st from Boston University which is also our 30th wedding anniversary.   Travels include  
field hockey college showcase camps in New England, baseball in Myrtle Beach, and visiting the 
Space Coast. The most significant event will be in August as my husband retires from the Air 
Force after a 34-year career (the last 2 years being in Texas). The honey to-do list is extensive! 
Exciting summer for the Kennedy Center! 

Alga:  Alga moved here last year from San Jose, California and is excited to be part of the 
Hainsworth CPA team.  Having lots of fun exploring Northern Virginia and enjoying all the 
activities that are available.  

Mary:  Summer is a great time in the NOVA area…with lots of wineries, concerts and fun 
things to do.  In addition to beach treks and events with friends & family, will head south to 
North Carolina and Florida for even more sunshine!

Nicole:  Happy that summer is here to be able to relax and spend time outside! I started my 
summer down in Florida, with a few trips and weekends away planned throughout to fill up the 
rest of it. Other than traveling, I will be taking it easy with those close to me, having a good time 
before I start the journey towards my Masters. 



Finn’s Follies 
Fun in the sun! That is my 
summer motto, or sand, water, 
or whatever floats your boat. 
Oh right, and boating. I just LOVE 
the beach and the water.  I hope 
you are planning to get away on 
vacation or already on vacation! 
Summer is my time of the year. 
It is slower pace and my Dad is 
around more. He loves to take 
me boating and beach treasure 
hunting. I can’t wait to start a 
new day and think of all the fun 
I will have being wet and sandy!  I 
am truly in heaven at the beach. 
It will be fun to see all my 
friends again. Have a wonderful 
summer! 

Finn
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